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During the Term 2 school holiday period and into Term 3, School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) will be 
doing some work at and around the Wollumbin High School site.  

This work will enhance pedestrian safety and provide more appropriate interim spaces for staff and the 
front office while the combined high school remains at the site. The NSW Government remains 
committed to delivering two separate high schools in Murwillumbah after a consultation with the school 
community. 

Road and footpath works 

To enhance road and pedestrian safety around the school entrance, SINSW has approval from Tweed 
Shire Council to do some work on local roads and footpaths. This will include concrete pours to complete 
footpath links west of the school entry, installing safety fencing, and creating a pedestrian refuge in the 
existing island west of the roundabout on North Arm Road. 

All roads will be open for use during the work and traffic control will be in place to safely manage traffic 
flow.  

Installation of temporary buildings 

Two additional temporary buildings will be installed at the school to provide improved spaces for staff 
and administration. The buildings will be located on the grassed area to the west of the undercover bus 
waiting area. 

Work schedule 

Work will start on Wednesday 28 June 2023. Contractors may be on site earlier to establish the 
construction compound. Temporary fencing will be in place to maintain safety and ensure there is no 
public access to work areas. School staff will provide extra supervision as required within the school 
entry and carpark areas.  

Working hours 

Standard project working hours will be between 7:00am to 5:00pm Monday to Saturday. No work will 
take place on Sundays or public holidays.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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